

Resolution No. 19-09-024 OBAR Surf Fishing Tourn BOC Meeting September 16, 2019

> M. Renée Cahoon Commissioner

J. Webb Fuller Commissioner

Michael Siers

Ben Cahoon Mayor

Susie Walters Mayor Pro Tem

Cliff Ogburn Town Manager Town of Nags Head
Post Office Box 99
Nags Head, North Carolina 27959
Felephone 252-441-5508
Fax 252-441-0776
www.nagsheadnc.gov

RESOLUTION REGARDING THE ISSUANCE OF BEACH DRIVING PERMITS FOR THE <u>OUTER BANKS ASSOCIATION OF REALTORS</u> SURF FISHING SCHOLARSHIP TOURNAMENT TO BE HELD OCTOBER 4, 2019

WHEREAS, the Outer Banks Association of Realtors is sponsoring its annual Surf Fishing Scholarship Tournament October 4, 2019; AND

WHEREAS, in accordance with Section 8-83 (b)(3) of the Nags Head Code of Ordinances, the Outer Banks Association of Realtors submitted a request on August 23, 2019 for the Town of Nags Head to issue 80 (25 teams, up to 6 per team plus 5 for judges and scorers) short-term beach driving permits to the Outer Banks Association of Realtors to be distributed to participants in its annual Surf Fishing Scholarship Tournament.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Town of Nags Head Board of Commissioners that the Town of Nags Head is pleased to offer its assistance for the Surf Fishing Scholarship Tournament this year.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED as follows: The Town Clerk is authorized to issue 80 short-term beach driving permits to be distributed to participants in its annual Surf Fishing Scholarship Tournament to be held Friday, October 4, 2019. These special permits will be valid for one-day Friday, October 4, 2019.

Only six (6) shall be allowed per team fishing in the tournament.

The Outer Banks Association of Realtors is responsible for the distribution of all short-term beach driving permits for the 2019 Surf Fishing Scholarship Tournament. No short-term permits for the tournament will be issued by Staff.

The name of the team and town to whom a permit is issued shall appear on each permit.

Prior to the start of the tournament, the Outer Banks Association of Realtors shall provide the Nags Head Town Clerk with a list showing the team name or tournament official and the numbers of the permits issued to each.

A pamphlet (to be provided by the Town) on Regulations Governing Beach Vehicular Traffic in the Town of Nags Head shall be supplied with each permit distributed by the Outer Banks Association of Realtors.

Each permit shall be displayed on the inside front windshield on the passenger side of the vehicle, even if a normal Nags Head Beach Driving Permit is already displayed.

The short-term beach driving permit MUST be in the possession of the team at all times. The permit is not transferable.

The Town of Nags Head Beach Driving Ordinance is to be strictly enforced by the Nags Head Police Dept.

Should the weather or high tide call for the closure of the beach or a section of the beach, the Town Manager will close the beach.

THIS THE 16th DAY OF SEPTEMBER 2019.

Carolyn F. Morris, Town Clerk

Benjamin Cahoon, Mayor Town of Nags Head

196